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experience to evaluate scientific,
engineering and/or economics
information on issues referred to and
addressed by the Board.

Members and Consultants most often
serve in association with one of the
following standing committees: Clean
Air Act Compliance Analysis Council,
Clean Air Scientific Advisory
Committee, Drinking Water Committee,
Ecological Processes and Effects
Committee, Environmental Economics
Advisory Committee, Environmental
Engineering Committee, Environmental
Health Committee, Integrated Human
Exposure Committee, Radiation
Advisory Committee, and Research
Strategies Advisory Committee.

Members and Consultants can expect
to attend 1-6 meetings per year, based
upon the activity of the committee on
which they serve. M/Cs generally serve
as Special Government Employees
(SGEs) (40 CFR part 3, subpart F or EPA
Ethics Advisory 88—6 dated 7/6/88) and
receive compensation, in addition to
reimbursement at the Federal
Government rate for travel and per diem
expenses while serving on the SAB.
SGEs are required to complete an
application package, including a
Confidential Financial Disclosure
Report.

Nominees should be identified by
name, occupation, position, address,
telephone number, fax number, email
address (if available) and SAB
committee of primary interest.
Nominations should include a current
resume that addresses the nominee’s
background, experience, qualifications,
and specific areas of expertise.

Information on the nominees will be
entered into the SAB’s data base for
potential M/Cs which will be consulted
whenever vacancies arise and/or when
special expertise is needed for particular
reviews. This request for nominations
does not imply any commitment by the
Agency to select individuals to serve as
a member of or consultant to the
Science Advisory Board from the
responses received.

Nominations should be submitted to:
Ms. Carolyn Osborne, Project
Coordinator, Science Advisory Board,
USEPA, 401 M Street, SW, Washington,
DC 20460 Tel: (202) 260-8414 no later
than June 14, 1996. Additional
information concerning the Science
Advisory Board, its structure, function,
and composition, may be found in the
Annual Report of the Staff Director
which is available by calling (202) 260—
8414 or by way on Internet at
BARNES.Don@EPAMAIL.GOV.

Dated: March 29, 1996.
Donald G. Barnes,
Staff Director Science Advisory Board.
[FR Doc. 96-8662 Filed 4-5—-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560-50-P

[FRL-5455-2]

Access to Confidential Business
Information by a New Team
Subcontractor to TechLaw, Inc.

AGENCY: U.S. Environmental Protection
Agency.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: TechLaw, Inc. the prime
contractor on the Region | Enforcement
Support Services (ESS) Contract 68—
W4-0019 has added Northbridge
Environmental Management
Consultants as a team subcontractor.

In Federal Register notice, vol. 60,
No. 67, EPA informed that TechLaw,
Inc. and its team subcontractors
required access to information in Region
I Superfund files to perform work under
the ESS contract. This information,
some of which may be claimed or
determined to be confidential business
information (CBI), has been submitted to
EPA under environmental statutes
administered by the Agency. This access
authorization now applies to
Northbridge Environmental
Management Consultants.

DATES: Comments should be submitted
to EPA on or before April 15, 1996.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Mary H. Grealish, Project Officer, U.S.
Environmental Protection Agency,
(HBS), JFK Federal Building, Boston,
MA 02203-2211. Telephone (617) 223—
5507.

Dated: March 26, 1996.
Patricia L. Meaney,
Acting Regional Administrator.
[FR Doc. 96-8666 Filed 4-5-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560-50-P

[FRL-5454-6]

National Environmental Justice
Advisory Council; Notification of
Meeting and Public Comment Period(s)
Open Meeting

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory
Committee Act (FACA), Public Law 92—
463, notice is hereby given that the
National Environmental Justice
Advisory Council (NEJAC) along with
the subcommittees will meet on the
dates and times described below. All
times noted are Eastern Daylight Time.
All meetings are open to the public. Due
to limited space, seating at the NEJAC

meeting will be on a first-come basis.
Documents that are the subject of
NEJAC reviews are normally available
from the originating EPA office and are
not available from the NEJAC. The
meetings will occur at the Westin Hotel
in the Renaissance Center in Detroit, MI.
Phone: (313) 568-8000.

The full NEJAC will convene on
Wednesday, May 29 from 8 a.m. to 8:30
a.m and from 6:15 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., on
Thursday, May 30 from 11:45 a.m. to
6:00 p.m., and on Friday, May 31 from
8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. to discuss the
NEPA environmental justice guidance
update, relocation roundtables, follow-
up on pending items from the December
meeting, and various NEJAC new
business interest items. A public
comment period is scheduled from
6:30-8:30 p.m. on Wednesday, May 29
and from 12:00 p.m.—1:00 p.m. on
Thursday, May 30.

The six subcommittees will meet on
Wednesday, May 29, from 8:30 a.m. to
6:00 p.m. and on Thursday, May 30,
from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Any
member of the public wishing further
information on the subcommittee
meetings should contact the specific
Designated Federal Official at the
telephone number listed below.

Members of the public who wish to
make a brief oral presentation should
contact Lena Schaye of PRC
Environmental Management, Inc. no
later than May 20, 1996 in order to have
time reserved on the agenda. In general,
each individual or group making an oral
presentation will be limited to a total
time of five minutes. Written comments
of any length (at least 35 copies) should
be received no later than May 20,
comments received after that date will
be provided to the Council as logistics
allow. They should be sent to PRC
Environmental Management, Inc., 1593
Spring Hill Road, Suite 300, Vienna, VA
221882. Telephone number is 703/287—
8880 or FAX: 703/287-8910. Internet e-
mail address is schayel@prcemi.com.

Subcommittee/Federal Official and
Telephone Number

Enforcement—Ms. Sherry Milan—202/
564-2619

Health & Research—Mr. Lawrence
Martin—202/260-0673

International—Ms. Lorry Frigerio—202/
260-6623

Indigenous Peoples—Ms. Elizabeth
Bell—202/260-8106

Public Participation—Mr. Robert
Knox—202/564—-2604

Waste/Facility Siting—Ms. Jan Young—
202/260-1691

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For

hearing impaired individuals or non-

English speaking attendees wishing to
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make arrangements for a sign language
or foreign language interpreter, please
call or fax Lena Schaye of PRC
Environmental Management, Inc. at
Phone: 703/287-8880 or Fax: 703/287—
8910.

Dated: April 1, 1996.
Clarice E. Gaylord,

Designated Federal Official, National
Environmental Justice Advisory Council.

[FR Doc. 96-8667 Filed 4-5-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6560-50-P

[FRL-5455-3]

Risk Assessment and Risk
Management Commission; Change in
Meeting Date and Location

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory
Committee Act, Public Law 92-463,
notice is hereby given that the
Commission on Risk Assessment and
Risk Management, established as an
Advisory Committee under Section 303
of the Clean Air Act Amendments of
1990, will release of its draft report on
May 9, from 1:00-3:00 p.m. at the
Resources Conservation Center at 1616
P Street, NW, Washington, DC 20036 in
the Kimball Conference Room (see 61
FR 8283, March 4, 1996). Unfortunately,
the draft report will not be available
until May 9th instead of April 24th as
originally planned.

There will be a briefing and the draft
report will be available to the public at
that time. If you are unable to attend,
but wish to receive a copy of the draft
report, either fax your request to 202—
233-9540, mail your request to the
Commission on Risk Assessment and
Risk Management, 529 14th Street, NW,
Room 452, Washington, DC 20045, or
obtain via the internet at http://
www.riskworld.com. Be sure to indicate
your complete mailing address and a
phone number where you can be
reached. If you have already requested
a copy of the draft report, it is not
necessary to send another request.

Comments on the draft report must be
received no later than June 15. Please
your comments to the Commission
address listed above.

If you need additional information,
please call 202-233-9537. The report
will not be available prior to May 9th.

Dated: April 2, 1996.

Gail Charnley,

Executive Director, Commission on Risk
Assessment and Risk Management.

[FR Doc. 96-8668 Filed 4-5-96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE, 6560-50-M

[FRL-5454-5]

Science Advisory Board Notification of
Public Advisory Committee Meetings

Pursuant to the Federal Advisory
Committee Act, Public Law 92-463,
notice is hereby given that several
committees of the Science Advisory
Board (SAB) will meet on the dates and
times described below. All times noted
are Eastern Time. All meetings are open
to the public. Due to limited space,
seating at meetings will be on a first-
come basis. For further information
concerning specific meetings, please
contact the individuals listed below.
Documents that are the subject of SAB
reviews are normally available from the
originating EPA office and are not
available from the SAB Office.

1. Lakes Biocriteria Subcommittee
Meeting

The Lakes Biocriteria Subcommittee
of the Ecological Processes and Effects
Committee (EPEC) of the Science
Advisory Board (SAB) will meet on
April 22-23, 1996, at the Washington
Information Center (WIC), Room 17, at
the EPA Waterside Mall Complex, 401
M Street, SW, Washington, DC 20460.
The meeting will begin at 8:30 a.m. on
April 22 and at 8:00 a.m. on April 23,
and will end no later than 5:00 p.m. on
both days. The meeting is open to the
public and seating is on a first come
basis.

The purpose of the meeting is to
review the Agency’s draft technical
guidance document on Lake and

Reservoir Bioassessment and Biocriteria.

The document describes a set of
protocols for biological assessment/
monitoring to assess the total ecological
health of lakes and reservoirs. The
technical guidance is the second in a
series of guidance documents being
developed to assist states to develop
biocriteria, numeric values or narrative
expressions that measure attainment of
biological integrity of aquatic
communities inhabiting waters that
have been given a designated aquatic
life use; in 1994, a subcommittee of
EPEC reviewed draft guidance on
biocriteria for streams and small rivers.
The charge to the Lakes Biocriteria
Subcommittee is to review for scientific
adequacy and pertinence: (1) The
selection and treatment of biotic
parameters used to evaluate lake and
reservoir resource quality; (2) the
selection and treatment of habitat
characteristics used to classify and to
assess lakes and reservoirs; (3)
recommended sampling design; and (4)
techniques to determine significant
deviations from the criteria.

Single copies of the review materials
provided to the Subcommittee can be
obtained by contacting Chris Faulker,
Assessment and Watershed Protection
Division (4503F), EPA Office of Water,
401 M Street, SW., Washington, DC
20460, telephone (202) 260-6228.
Members of the public desiring
additional information concerning the
meeting, including an agenda, should
contact Ms. Constance Valentine, Staff
Secretary, Science Advisory Board
(1400F), US EPA, 401 M Street, SW,
Washington DC 20460, by telephone at
(202) 260-6552, fax at (202) 260-7118,
or via The INTERNET at:
Valentine.Connie@QEPAMAIL.EPA.GOV.

Anyone wishing to make an oral
presentation at the meeting should
contact Stephanie Sanzone, Designated
Federal Official for EPEC, no later than
4:00 p.m., April 17, 1996, at (202) 260—
6557 or via the Internet at
Sanzone.Stephanie@epamail.epa.gov.
The request should identify the name of
the individual who will make the
presentation, the organization they
represent, if any, and an outline of the
issues to be addressed. At least 35
copies of any written comments to the
Subcommittee are to be given to Ms.
Sanzone no later than the time of the
presentation for distribution to the
Subcommittee and the interested public.
See below for additional information on
providing comments to the SAB.

2. Integrated Risk Project Steering
Committee Teleconference

The Steering Committee for the
Science Advisory Board’s (SAB)
Integrated Risk Project will hold a
public teleconference on April 29, 1996
from 2:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. The purpose
of the teleconference is to discuss
various aspects of the Integrated Risk
Project, including project organization,
scope, and schedule.

Background:

In a letter dated October 25, 1995, to
Dr. Matanoski, Chair of the SAB
Executive Committee, Deputy
Administrator Fred Hansen charged the
SAB to update its 1990 report, Reducing
Risk: Setting Priorities and Strategies for
Environmental Protection. Specifically,
the charge is to: (1) Develop an updated
ranking of the relative risk of different
environmental problems based upon
explicit scientific criteria; (2) provide an
assessment of techniques and criteria
that could be used to descriminate
among emerging environmental risks
and identify those that merit serious,
near-term Agency attention; (3) assess
the potential for risk reduction and
propose alternative technical risk
reduction strategies for the
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